Newsletter
Committee

Welcome to the July issue!

Once again thank you to all who
contributed towards this issue, to
those who sent in articles and
updates from village groups and to
those regular advertisers — without
you all there would be no
newsletter!

The committee would like to take
this opportunity to remind villagers

that this is your newsletter and that| |

we're always looking for new and
interesting things to put in each
issue — so please let us know what
you'd like to see in your village
newsletter!

We're also still looking for more
unusual/interesting/funny photos
from around the village, like the one
opposite - taken during a flash flood
in June!

On a more serious note, our quiet
vilage community has recently
been shocked by a spate of criminal
acts; including burglary and theft on
at least three separate occasions.
Whilst not wanting to sound
alarmist, we should not become
complacent and take for granted the
fact our village has been, up until
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Messing about on the
river?

N by T el

Sam Kendry enjoying a spot of kayaking, down Lower End after a freak
storm. Picture taken by Elle Kendry.

Newsletter Committee
now relatively crime-free and

remain vigilant and actively
participate in neighbourhood watch
by “watching our neighbourhood”.

Caroline Coles......... 7630 5287

Newsletter Committee

Please note all content is included at the
discretion of the committee and articles
may be edited before publication.
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Parish Council Report

Personnel
At our April meeting Councillor
Peter Hennessey tendered his

resignation due to his impending
departure from the village. The
appropriate steps have been taken
to publicize the vacancy. If there is
not a demand for an election the
Council has the power to co-opt a
new member. Expressions of
interest will be invited.

Planning

The Parish Council considered 12
planning applications relating to
village properties in 2009-10. Of
these 11 were granted, and one
refused by Warwick District Council.
The Parish Council monitors those
applications that are subject to
certain conditions, with help from
our District Councillors who liaise
on our behalf with the planning
department. There is currently one
enforcement order on a property in
the village. Rugby DC now notify us
of planning applications relating to
land and property on our boundaries.

Affordable Housing

The Parish Council supported a
village wide survey on the need for
Affordable Housing in the village.
The survey was completed in
March, and the results are expected

shortly from the Warwickshire Rural
Community Council.

Landfill Site, Weston Lane

The Liaison Committee, which
consists of representatives of
Bubbenhall and Weston under
Wetherley Parish Councils, WCC,
Waste Recycling Group, Smith’s
Concrete, and the Environment
Agency, has held three meetings
this year. Among the issues
discussed was the end date of
operations for Smith’s Concrete
including the restoration of Glebe
Farm to its original contours. The
Parish Council were successful in
securing the withdrawal of an
application for a new access to
Glebe Farm from Pagets Lane.

Warwickshire Best Village
Competition - please see Tony
Sproul’s report page 6

Village Spout Project - please
see Tony Sproul’s report page 8

Policing and Neighbourhood
Watch

A grant from WDC has provided a
portion of the money for the
installation of a second security
gate and bollards adjacent to the

[ ]
m Sam at 5 Waggoners Close now has a selection of the popular Phoenix greetings cards and wrapping paper.
® Prices are just £1.20 per card (£1.00 per sheet of wrapping paper), which drops to £1.00 (90p per sheet of

: wrapping paper) if you buy 10 or more. Cards and wrap are fantastic quality and in a variety of designs and

m Styles.
[ ]

[ ] . . .
m You can also take a catalogue with a huge choice of cards, wrap and other stationary so that you can order
m exactly what you want whilst sitting on the sofa rather than battling round the shops.

® Pop in to 5 Waggoners Close, Bubbenhall or call Sam on 7621 2966.

Phoenlx Cards

Need a greetings card? Don't want to get in your car? Feol up of
paying silly prices for cards?

H“? Py B"t_l'df',q |

NEEE NN SEFESEEEEEEEEEEEEENEENEEEEEEEENEENENENENENEEEEEEENEENENN

B u b b e n h a |

| & N

e W S

playing field at the far end of the
village hall car park. The remainder
of the cost will be met from the
precept. Warwickshire Police continue
to liaise with ClIr Gill Green, chair of
Neighbourhood Watch, who keeps
the Parish Council updated on
incidents in the village. PC Mike
Everall continues as our designated
officer, with the assistance of 2
police community support officers.

Highway Matters

A new Bubbenhall sign is to be
erected on the A445. Following
complaints from village residents, a
litter bin has been installed on the
lay-by by the nursery school. WDC
has agreed to empty the bin.

Broadband

There have been many complaints
about the quality of Broadband
provision in the village. The Parish
Council has explored the possibility
of privately funded broadband,
although there does not seem to be
sufficient interest to generate the
investment required. The Clerk has
been in contact with Open Reach
but with as yet no positive result.

Precept

The Parish Council took the decision
to apply for a substantial increase in
our precept from WDC for this year
only. We did so for a number of
reasons. The small increases in the
annual precept since 2000 have not
kept pace with our escalating costs —
for insurance, the maintenance of the
recreation ground and playground
equipment, the cutting of verges and
general village maintenance.

The sub-committee charged with
developing the Spout Garden have
been very successful in generating
grant income, but several of the
grants have required contributions
from the Parish Council as a
prerequisite of the award. The
ongoing maintenance of the Spout
Garden mowing, electricity,
insurance, and pest control — is now
an additional annual commitment
for the Council. The Village Hall
Committee has been equally
successful in raising money for
renovations to the hall. This year
the Parish Council agreed to
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contribute a substantial sum as part
of their successful grant application.

We have asked for an increase in
the precept for 2009-10 to meet
these demands and restore our
reserves which have become
depleted. We anticipate that the
precept will be lower next year,
although it cannot return to the
original level in view of demands on
the Council’s budget.

Village Hall

Total refurbishment of the main
kitchen and toilets has been agreed
and will take place during the first
three weeks of August. The total
cost will be £29,138. The Parish
Council has agreed to pay £1500,
grants have been obtained and the
remaining cost will be met from
village hall funds. A health
inspection has been carried out.
Some minor work needs to be done
in both kitchens and will be carried
out during the refurbishment. Fire
Assessment is carried out regularly
and the exit light has been replaced.

There have been some minor social
issues during the year, with persons

hanging around the hall causing
damage. The veranda is being used
as a through-way for bikes and it has
been decided that further paving
slabs be laid to provide access from
the car park to the playing field.

Following discussions with the
Charities Commission with regards
to amending the wording of the
constitution, the charity shall
henceforth adopt the name
Bubbenhall Village Hall. The village
hall continues to be well used by
regular groups and the committee
hopes that the refurbishments will
encourage more outside bookings.

Recreation Ground

Following the retirement of Mr
Wagstaff who has held the contract
for mowing and maintaining the
recreation ground, tenders were
sought for his replacement. The
contract has been given to Heritage
and Sons for a period of one year in
the first instance. Chris Goddard
continues to be employed by the
Parish Council for maintenance of
the playground equipment, the
tennis court area, and for general
repairs. There has been a marked

improvement in the appearance of
the playing fields and adjacent area.
Fly tipping on the lane adjacent to
the recreation ground is currently
under investigation by WDC.

The Royal Society for the Prevention
of Accidents (ROSPA) carried out
their inspection in September 2009.
In the report they stated that
Bubbenhall had an “attractive range
of good value play equipment for all
ages with a nearby MUGA (multi-
use games area). The playground
is in good condition and is well-
maintained.” They also recognised
the hard work that has been done
over the year in the games area
and wrote: “Considerable resources
and work have been put into the
playground which has resulted in a
much higher standard of provision”.
We are very pleased with this report
and would like to thank Chris Goddard
for his work over the year for carrying
out regular maintenance tasks
around the playground and in the
village.

The equipment was inspected and
all were found to be in a safe state
with no high level risks. Also the

Bubbenhall Village Hall

Baginton & Bubbenhall Physiotherapy

Clinic and Hom e visits

Interested in a venue for your party, reception,
dance, meeting etc?

Why not book Bubbenhall Village Hall?

. Capacity up to 100 persons
o Well equipped kitchen

. Large car park

. Disabled facilities

For further details visit:
www.bubbenhall.net/villagehall

or contact our Bookings Secretary:
Mrs Beverly Goddard 024 7630 2354

Mark Wooling MSc BSc(Hons) MCSP
Nikki Wookving BS¢ (Hons) MCSP

Registered with the Health Professions Couneil
Licensed to treaf with Acupunciture

Experienced Physiotherapists treating

Low back pain / sciatica

Neck pain

Hip & Knee pain

Shoulder & arm pain

Muscle sprains & strains
Rehabilitation for spinal surgery, hip & knee
replacements and shoulder surgery.
Parkinson disease

Stroke

MS

Paediatric conditions

Registered with most private medical
insurance companies

Engquiries please call 024 76 210079 or
07891457755

Clinic located in the GP room at Bubbenhall village hall

B u b b e n h a |

| @ N

e w s | et t e r




seating, access, fencing, signage,
litter bins and cleanliness were
found to be suitable for the area.
However, it was recommended that
bicycle racks were installed.
Improvements this year have included
new tennis posts and a winder net
wire. There will be replacement
basket ball nets up before the
summer starts and a delivery of
bark has been spread which
ensures a safe landing for the
children playing in the playground area.

After the very cold weather the
moles moved in and made quite a
mess of the playing fields, causing
problems for the footballers and
also made the safe surface areas
under the play equipment very
slippery. The grass cutting team
have now agreed to use a regular
anti-mole treatment.

In addition to the work on the playing
fields, work has been carried out in
other areas of the village including a
new litter bin in the lay-by on the
A445, a replacement gate catch on
the gate from Orchard Way to the
A445, leaf clearing in the alley ways
and some road sign cleaning.
Unfortunately, the catch on the gate
has once again been broken so we
need to investigate a new solution
to ensure the gate stays shut.

We should like to thank Bubbenhall
parishioners for their vigilance in
alerting us when a problem occurs
on the playground and playing fields
in order to maintain a safe playground
and for their suggestions for
improving the provision for us all.

Coventry Airport
Clir John Border is our
representative on the Airport

Consultative Committee, along with
Clir Hammon, who represents WDC
on the committee. With their help
the Parish Council has been
monitoring developments, including
the recent sale of the airport, from
which no concrete plans have yet
emerged. This was a turbulent year
for Coventry Airport, starting the
year being put up for sale in May ‘09.

There have only been two Airport
Consultative Committee meetings
during the year. At the first, in July,

B u b b e n h a |

the airport’s Director Brian Cox
continued to be upbeat about the
prospects of finding potential
purchasers or investors in the
airport, and also of attracting new
commercial and freight operators.
However there continued to be no
scheduled passenger flights
operating from the airport and little
immediate prospect of any
commencing in the near future. The
airport remained closed at night,
and consequently the number of
noise complaints was very low.

By December ‘09, the airport
remained unsold, and was facing a
high court winding up petition due to
unpaid creditors. The airport closed
for commercial operations and had
its aerodrome licence suspended. A
frantic period of activity followed as
the company was wound up, and
Coventry CC tried to find a
purchaser. Finally in April 2010, it
was announced a company led by
Sir Peter Rigby had concluded
negotiations to take on the airport. It
is understood from Sir Peter’s

presentation to the Consultative
Committee in March that the ‘deal
negotiated with Coventry CC
revolves around including land
around the airport for
redevelopment adjacent to Rowley
Road including the airport museum,
railway sidings and Rugby Club.
Further details remain unclear.

At time of writing, the airport is
attempting to regain its aerodrome
licence, having to put new
arrangements in place for air traffic
control and fire cover, and it looks
like its immediate future as an
airport has been secured once again.

Conclusion

| would like to thank members of the
Parish Council for their continued
efforts in what has been another
busy year. In particular | would like
to thank our clerk for her excellent
support to all our activities. As ever,
we thank our three District and
County councillors for their help,
advice and their attendance at our
meetings.

meetings.

training courses is encouraged.

3TB.

BUBBENHALL PARISH COUNCIL

Bubbenhall Parish Council

requires a Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer.

The part-time position will require the successful applicant to
worl: from home for approx 30 hours per month. Applicants
should have basic IT skills, experience in financial accounting
and budgeting and in the preparation of agendas and the
accurate recording of minutes of meetings.

Access to a computer and the internet are required. Some
evening work iz involved, particularly organising and attending
the ten parish council meetings per yvear and =some additional

Remuneration would be in accordance with NJC and NWALC
Salary Scale., dependent on experience. Attendance on WALC

To apply please e-mail or send yow CWV with a covering letter,
including the names of two referees to

bubbenhallpanshcl erlc@@tallktallinet or Mrs Dawn Eady, Clerl,
Bubbenhall Parizh Council, 24 Coopers Walle, Bubbenhall CV§

Closing date iz 31 July 2010

Parish Clerk

Mrs Dawn Eady

24 Coopers Walk

Bubbenhall

Mr Coventry, Warwickshire CWE 3JB

Fhaone 02476 303957

bubbenhalparisholerketalktalk net
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St Giles Church

Rector: The Reverend David
Wintle 7630 1283
Reader: Rosemary King
01788 573067
Church Warden: Jackie Lloyd
7630 2836

Lent jars in aid of the

SmileTrain

The total raised from this year’s
Lent Jars campaign, in aid of the
SmileTrain was £88.72, including
Gift-Aided donations. Thank you
very much for your generosity.

We need an organist!

If you can play a keyboard
instrument and would like to help
your parish Church by playing for
some of our services, or if you know
of anyone else who might be
interested, please get in touch with
Rosemary or Jackie.

Confirmation

We shall be starting confirmation
preparation for adults and young
people in September. If you would
like to be included, or know
someone who would like to be
confirmed, or would simply like
more details about what
Confirmation entails, please get in
touch with the Rector or Rosemary.

Flowers in Church

Would you like to present your own
flowers in Church, in memory of a
family member or friend, or perhaps
for a celebration, eg wedding
anniversary or christening? During
the year up to Lent, we have
numerous openings for displays,
please contact Jackie and we can
arrange times to open the Church.
The flower rota is in church, on the
table near the door for all to sign —
the more the merrier!

Work on the Church roof,
guttering and drainage

The planned work is now
completed. Very many thanks to our

B u
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Church architect Peter Sheen, for
organising this very necessary work
to the fabric of our Church building.

Churchyard maintenance

| hope that the small group of
volunteers who keep our
churchyard looking immaculate
(and to whom we are most grateful)
will not mind my mentioning this: all
but one of them are now over 80! It
is time for them to take a well-
deserved rest while younger
members of the community share or
take over the task. Every resident
rightly expects the churchyard to be
a credit to the village, but this
cannot continue to be the case
unless more people are prepared to
lend a hand. Please come even if
you can only spare an hour. Many
hands make light work! Please get
in touch with Jackie or any member
of the PCC or maintenance team
and volunteer to help keep your
churchyard looking the way we all
want it to look.

Harvest Festival

Our Harvest Festival service this
year will take the form of a Family
Service at the Village Hall, Sunday
3" September, followed by a picnic
lunch. Service starts at 11am.

Rosemary King
A Night at the Proms

with the Fat Pritchard
Singens

25th Septembier
7.30pm

Jickets: (te include a glass of
wine)

£7.50[£6 (cencessiens)
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St Giles’
Bellringers

The Rugby Deanery Striking
Competition was held on Saturday
12" June 2010. The following report
is taken from the Coventry Diocesan
Guild Newsletter:

“The Rugby District Striking
Competition took place at
Bubbenhall. Three towers entered
teams, two ringing call changes and
one ringing method. The competition
was judged by Christopher Woodcock
from Potterhanworth near Lincoln.

Winners of the Monks Kirby Rose
Bowl, ringing call changes, were
Brinklow, with Monks Kirby placed
second. Rugby won the Newbold Cup
for method ringing. Congratulations to
the winning teams and thanks to
everyone who took part. The evening
was well supported by other District
members who enjoyed the tea and
home-made cakes which were
provided by the Bubbenhall ringers.

Brinklow goes forward to the Guild
final for the Call Change section and
Rugby for the Method section.”

We were pleased to host this event;
the weather was glorious and
everyone was able to enjoy their tea
outside whilst listening to the ringing.
Many favourable comments were
received about the lovely view. After
the competition a short business
meeting was held during which the
prizes were handed out to the teams.
Also the monthly ‘guild’ draw club
took place — and our very own
Bubbenhall ringers received first
prize!

Anyone wishing to visit or requiring
further information on bells and
ringing please contact us.

Practice Night: Thursdays 7.30-9pm

Sunday Ringing: First and third
Sundays each month

Susan Sheen - 7630 6339
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Best
Village
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[Rural Community Council
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Competition

Competition - update

Judging of the entries has now
taken place. The winners will be
announced in a ceremony, probably
at Shire Hall in Warwick, on 22"
September. Parish Council
Chairperson ClIr Joanne Shattock
will attend, along with Clir Gill
Green and myself.

We have entered all of the six
categories, with what | believe is a
strong entry. We will be up against
some tough competition and we
needed to look differently to our last
years’ successful effort.

Fingers crossed! We now need
some good luck and the usual
support from our friends!

Just a note

During the excitement of the World
Cup, we turned a blind eye to kick
about football being played on the
Village Green. Whilst there is no
intention to play killjoy, everyone is
reminded that the Green is
designated as a peaceful and
restful feature for the village and for
visitors. It is not a play area and it is
in any event dangerous with the
convergence of two busy entry and
exit roads to the village.

We do however have a very good
sports field nearby!

Tony Sproul - 7630 2881

Stay & Play

Provost Williams School “Stay &
Play” sessions for 0-5 year olds on
Mondays 1.30-3pm in our nursery
classroom. It runs every week
except for school holidays.

A place for you and your child to
meet new people and have fun
together.

We look forward to seeing you
there!

Carpet and Upholstery
Cleaning

Our five stage clean gives
amazing results
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Call us for a clean, fresh home

Special Offer 3 Carpets
cleaned for £99 (no VAT)

Contact us for a FREE no obligation quote
Call us free 7 days a week 9.00am -10.30pm

White Ruight Cleaning

0800 028 0041
07977 631734

Fully trained and Fully insured
family run business

NEWS

SAT

Contact no's:

BAGINTON VILLAGE STORE
& POST OFFICE

Gold Standard Food Hygiene Award

Your Local Convenience Store

Grocery Home Delivery Available

OPEN 05.30 to 18.30 WEEKDAYS

OPEN 09.00 to 17.30 WEEKDAYS

OFFERING BUREAU de CHANGE,

POST

OFFICE

PAPERS & MAGAZINES, DELIVERY
HOT / COLD FOOD & DRINK

7 DAYS A WEEK

OFF LICENCE
LOTTERY, DRY CLEANING
PHOTO COPY/FAX SERVICE
Gas/Elec, Mobile Top up’s
05.30 to 18.30, SUN 05.30 to 13.30

POST OFFICE

SATURDAY 09.00 to 12.30

PASSPORT CHECKING etc.

- Shop 024 76 304961, PO 024 76 303456
sales@baginton-store.co.uk
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Sarah Cooke School of Dance

Another busy term!

All the children have been working
hard towards the dance displays we
performed this summer. We
performed at Provost Williams
School, and we had a glorious day!
The weather was definitely on our
side. Our other dance display was
at the Bubbenhall fete.

Thank you to both the Provost
Williams PTA and Bubbenhall
Events Committee.

Georgia Ingle and Danielle Cooke
(pictured) had a fantastic day at the
Sylvia Young Theatre School
recently; they learnt street dance,
singing and drama, audition and
microphone techniques.

| am so proud of Lily and Maddie
Hamer and Carrie Hammond who

)

y
performed with o A _
the English Youth 77 , 4 N
Ballet in Sleeping d{[ﬁﬂ“

Beauty at the Spa
Centre. | booked myself a front row
seat to watch them! Well done girls.

Well done to Rosie Sylvester and
Carrie Hammond who won the
annual award for most improved
dancers, they each receive a trophy
and HMV voucher.

And we've also had an exam
session, so fingers crossed for the
results!

Thank you to all parents for your
continued support, the costumes all
looked lovely!

Have a great summer break.

Miss Sarah x

Computer Tuition
in your own home

Tailored to suit your own needs, with notes

provided

From absolute beginner to experienced user

Subjects covered include:

« \Windows basics
s Email
Internet
Word
Excel

And more. ..

Let me know what you want to do, and I'll

Photo management
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DANCING CLASSES

Monday - Bubbenhall Village Hall
451 (? m - Grade 2 Ballet
5 45' m - Grade 3 & 4 Ballet
8m Grade 3 & 4 Tap

pm - Junior Disco

m - Grade 6 Ballet

8 30pm - Associate Ballet

Wednesday - Bubbenhall Village Hall

2.15pm - Pre-school Ballet
3.45pm - Primary Ballet
4.30pm - Grade 1 Ballet
5.15pm - Junior Tap
6.00pm -

Senior Disco

show you how to do it!

Call Jan Lucas:

024 7630 7988 or 07847 015 154

www.bootfinder.co.uk

References available

6.45pm - Pre Associate Ballet Class
7.30pm - Inter Tap
8.30pm - Adult Tap

Classes are also held in

Dunchurch, Wellesbourne and Long Buckby

For more information please telephone
Mrs Sarah Cooke on 024 76511387
Mrs Sarah Cooke, MIDTA & RAD Teaching Dip.

B u b b e n h a |
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Know Your Rights! ....

Advice from Warwickshire County
Council Trading Standards Service

Phishing Scam

The internet is a fantastic resource
when wused properly but
unfortunately criminals are making
the most of it too. One widely used
scam is the "phishing" email. These
pretend to be from a bank, EBAY or
PayPal, etc.

They will ask for personal
information such as account data
and login details so they can gain
access to your accounts or commit
other crimes using your identity.
Recently there have been fake
emails claiming to be from the Civil
Aviation Authority offering
compensation to travellers left
stranded by the recent volcanic
eruption in Iceland. Recipients were
asked for passport data, bank
account details and other personal
information in order to gain
compensation.

So if you suspect an email is from a
fraudster phishing:

e never give out personal
information in an email

e never click on any links it
contains, delete the email

If you are concerned that you may
have fallen victim to such a scam
act immediately. If relevant, log into
your relevant accounts and change
your usernames and passwords.
This will stop the fraudsters
accessing your accounts. Contact
your banks and financial institutions
and make them aware of the
situation in case of problems.

You can get more information about
being safe on line at
www.getsafeonline.org.

B u
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Rogue Traders

Summer is a particularly busy time
for rogue traders and Trading
Standards, together with the Police
have been cracking down on them
with special intelligence led
operations.

Whether it's tarmacing your drive,
gardening or building work, rogue
traders use all types of tricks and
intimidation to get householders to
pay high prices for poor
workmanship or in some cases no
work at all. Here are some of their
tricks that you should avoid:

e Pretending to be from the local
council, offering to tarmac your
driveway using materials they
falsely claim are "left over".

e Claiming they are working on a
neighbour's property in order to give
you a false sense of
"trustworthiness".

e Making up problems which don't
exist in hard to reach places eg, the roof

e Using false names and
addresses and untraceable mobile
phone numbers.

e Starting work straightaway to
prevent you from changing your
mind and not giving cancellation
rights which they are obliged to by law.

To avoid becoming a rogue trader
victim, never agree to working being
done by the first person who comes
to your home and don’t be rushed
into making a decision on the
doorstep. If you need working
doing, seek recommendations from
trustworthy local traders.

For more advice on problems with
shopping or buying services; or to
report a suspected rogue trader,
contact Consumer Direct on 08454
04 05 06.

| @ N e w

The Village
Green and
the Village
Spring area

Whilst the project is now complete,
there will be an ongoing
requirement for maintenance and
enhancement over time.

We applied to Awards for All (The
Big Lottery Fund) for funding for
fitting a UV filtration system to the
spring water outlet and for
enhancing the original spout pipe-
work. We were unsuccessful as
there were only 49 awards out of
144 applications. Our application
did not score well enough against
the grant panel criteria. We will
therefore need to look for
alternative grant support.

Of all of the enhancements we may
wish for, the UV treatment of the
Spring water is probably the most
important in the long term. This
would ensure that the water quality
from the Spring was always
maintained as sterilized, bacteria
free natural spring water. Reviewed
costings in this area are now
coming in at between £1500 and
£2000. There would then be
minimal electricity costs and annual
UV bulb replacement (£65).

The only currently outstanding
actions ultimately requiring funding
are the sourcing of a permanent
Christmas tree and the design
concept for the Village storyboard.

Tony Sproul - 7630 2881
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Guides

Our Centenary year continues with
many exciting events.

The May bank holiday weekend
was spent camping at Bilton
Grange School as part of our Rugby
Division camp. 250 Brownies and
Guides had a busy weekend
climbing, pioneering, cooking and
meeting new friends. Our first-time
campers coped well with the cold
weather and a night-time thunder
storm.

The following weekend we were
camping again - this time in the
grounds of Warwick Castle. A larger
event - with 1500 girls - it was a
unique experience and very special.
The sight of a giant ball of fire being
launched from the Trebuchet at
dusk was spectacular! On Sunday
morning we had time to explore the
castle and Anna and Aimee made
their promise at the top of Guy’s
Tower — truly memorable!

During the year we have been
taking part in Adventure 100. This
is a series of challenges which have
points awarded for them with the

EDDIE PRUDHOE

BUILDING CONTRACTOR

3 Orchard Way,
Bubbenhall,

Coventry CV8 3JQ

Tel: 02476 307747
Mobile: 07538 074819

started the May half-term by going

ice-skating which gave us 10 points

each. Despite a few falls most did

very well — | think the disco music

helped!

Another challenge this year has

been a County wide outdoor
Our team of
Sophie, Frankie. Jess and Emily

cooking competition.

worked hard to win the Division
round and will be hoping to succeed
at the County final in early July.
Their sea-side themed meal
received many compliments.

Unfortunately our year is ending on

a somewhat sadder note as Claire
Morris is leaving us. Claire joined
as a Guide and has continued ever
since, first as a Young Leader and
then as a Guider. Her energy and
enthusiasm will be sorely missed at
our meetings. She is still going to
join us for camps so we aren'’t
losing touch completely. We wish
her, and her family, well in their new
home in Lutterworth.

Guides meet in the Village Hall on
Fridays in term time, 7.15-9pm and
is for girls aged 10-15.

A frame transports at Bilton Grange

B u b b e n h a |

Lesley Goodhead - 7630 6964.

Anna & Aimee at Warwick Castle
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Bubbenhall Friendly

Club

The Friendly Club enjoyed a soup
and roll lunch during February,
which warmed us up slightly in the
midst of the cold winter, followed by
the next meeting where we played
games of Bingo with prizes of
chocolates and sweets. We finished
the spring term with our Easter
lunch. We enjoyed roast lamb with
all the trimmings and lovely
puddings, all cooked by the
committee and finished up with hot
cross buns.

The summer session commenced
with a social and a talk by Age
Concern. Two weeks later we took
along a ‘memory’ to talk about at
the meeting. The ‘memories’ were
very varied and included
photographs, old magazines and a
pottery piece made by one of our
local residents for his mum when he
was at school.

The first meeting in May saw us at
Hunningham for a cream tea. Our

&

Fuelling agriculture throughout the Midlands

past and a stable, reliable future.
We are suppliers of:

« Fuel cards for ‘off-farm’ re-fuelling
« Lubricants and Grease

Rix Petroleum is a fifth generation, family-owned fuel business
with a heritage that ensures continued independence, pride in the

« Domestic and farm fuels including: Gas Oil, ULSD, Petrol and Kerosene

For prompt and reliable delivery throughout the Midlands call 01675 437557.

ROEED

L T
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second meeting in May was a social
with games, quiz and a lovely cake,
kindly donated by the daughter of
one of the members. The quiz, set
by Joan, proved to be very challenging,
but between us we managed to get
all but one of the answers.

The summer outing, which took
place at the beginning of June, was
to Chester. The members had a
good day seeing the sights and one
or two managed some retail
therapy. The committee even had
time to sample the delights of a
Swiss café, which gave them the
idea for the wonderful strawberry
cakes which they produced for our
strawberry tea two weeks later.

The Club had a stall at the summer
fete and the committee would like to
thank all those who helped man the
stall and also those who donated
items for sale and bottles for the
bottle raffle. We raised over £100
which will go towards helping to
fund transport for future trips.

We recommence in September and
look forward to seeing old and new
members then. Have a good
summer and lets hope this lovely
weather remains with us until then.

Friendly Club meets every two
weeks on a Monday 2-4pm (except
for lunch events). We try to
organise an outing or two each
season and have speakers and
socials in the Village Hall.

This club is for you — if you are over
50 and have a couple of hours free
on a Monday afternoon, please
come and see us. The meetings
only cost £2, which includes a cup
of tea and biscuit. Unfortunately, we
do have to put an extra cost on the
outings and some of the food
events. Just contact one of the
committee members for details of
the next meeting. Whatever the
weather, you will be assured of a
warm welcome at the Friendly Club.

Chris Dunn 7630 2481
Beryl Lock 7630 6246
Chris Morgan 7630 6131
Dawn Eady 7630 3957
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The
Bubbenhall
100 Club

We have some numbers available!
Please phone me to become a
member and help support your
village hall.

February winners:

1 Angus Sibley
2" Mark (Malt Shovel)
3 Tonino Ciuffini
A Alan Roe
March winners:

TR C & B Pearse
2" Vivien Farrow
3 Dawn Eady
AN Pauline Smith

April winners:

1 Miles Barker Davies
2" Brian Eady
3 Clive Salt
4N Peter Thompson

13 Sarah Quinlan
2" . Eileen Braidwood
3 e, B & J Tipper
AN Francis Roslin

1 e, Francis Roslin
2" Geoff Glover
3 Mary Long
AN lan Stobart
Where does your membership

money go?

Almost half your membership of £12
for the year is distributed at our
monthly draw. The balance is used
to provide funding for the
maintenance and improvement of
the Village Hall. This year we will
contribute funds towards the costs
of refurbishing and modernising the
kitchens, toilets and Doctor’s
surgery.

B u b b e n h a |

Bubbenhall 100 Club pays out four
cash prizes every month - £30, £20,
£15 and £10. Prize money is
doubled in January and December.
Usually we do the draw in one of
the pubs on the last Friday of each
month.

Thanks you for your valuable
contributions.

Mike Wareham - 7630 6894

Brownies

We have been very busy celebrating
our Centenary Year. 100 years ago
some girls joined a Scout Rally at
Crystal Palace and asked Robert
Baden Powell if they could join in
the game of Scouting. In 1910 girls
were not allowed to do the same
kinds of activities that the boys were
doing so Robert’s sister Agnes set
up a group called Guides for the
girls to take part in. In just a few
years the girls were helping the
British soldiers in France often near
the front line. Guiding spread
around the World and girls have
been seen helping wherever they
are needed.

Bubbenhall Brownies have raised
funds for Haiti this year but we have
also tried to have as many activities
for the girls themselves. This is our
year and we have parties organised
to celebrate it We took part in a
Regional Carnival for 10,000 girls at
Drayton Manor. We made masks,
dyed t-shirts and wore them. The
sun shone and we had a brilliant
day also enjoying the rides in the
park.

At Easter, Rugby Division held a
Camp and fun day at Bilton Grange
School. It was a cold day but we
managed to enjoy ourselves with all
the activities on offer. We will be
ending the term with a party and a
water games evening. Our
celebrations will end in October
when we start looking forward to the
future and all the opportunities we
have.

One of our Guiders has moved out
of the area and we are looking to
find someone who lives near
Bubbenhall to join our Brownie
Pack. If you know of anyone who
would like to come and join us, then
please get them to contact me.

Beverley Suffell - 01788 811643

g
Ryton Butchers | "
la Bagshaw Close ol
Ryton on Dunsmore !

CV8 3EX E

An old style traditional
family butcher plus
hot and cold batch
bar

Mo order too small, free
delivery to Bubbenhall

For a friendly local service
call John on:

= 024 7630 3614

M: 07951 924 937
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Our annual event t6dk place or19™
June with us all, as ugtial, praying
for a fine day. Having erected the
marquees on Frida¥“in pouring rai
we were not too hopeful, but the
day dawned grey but dry. The
committee, along with our willing
band of helpers were out on the
field early to lay it out for the day.
The wind made erecting gazebos a
little difficult but all was achieved in
time for the start.

The theme this year was Mardi
Gras so we thought a jazz band
would be just right. The Eureka
Jazz Band led the parade in their

Leading the parade were our two
stalwarts, Adrian in his vintage car
and Tom Stobart in his vintage
tractor.

We were very lucky this year to
hé\lve two main sponsors in HSBC,
for, which we thank Angie
Greenway, and Sytner Coventry
with thanks going to Andy Crossan.
These two generous donations
made it possible to have additional
entertainment this year.

The Parade finished, we started our
entertainment in the ring with The
Eureka Jazz band playing Dixieland

vintage car and just set the tone for jazz whilst the fancy dress prizes

the day.

We were very lucky this year to get
the services of such a talented
bunch of performers. The Chinese
Dragon and Monty the stilt walker
added a novel touch to the parade
and the 13" Coventry Scout band
brought up the rear with their usual
smartness, efficiency and
entertaining performance.

Whilst talking about the parade we h
must, of course, mention the fancy

dressers. Once again this year they
all rose to the occasion and the
standard was superb with all age
groups taking part including the now
infamous Bubbenhall Barrows!

Byl el h R a2l

were awarded. They were followed

VILLAGE EVENTS

very own Bubbenhall
Barrows performing their usual
madcap comedy routine. They
seem to be able to put together a
new routine each year and have
become a regular item in the show.

by our

The 13" Coventry Scout Band was
next in the ring and they entertained
us with a wide range of musical
pieces whilst performing various
marching manoeuvres. It has been
a couple of years since they
appeared in Bubbenhall but they
are just as good as ever and always
add something to the day.

The Eureka Band then took centre
stage again, but this time playing
whilst wandering amongst the
crowd. This went down particularly
well, engaging the visitors and lifting
the atmosphere and we shall
certainly consider them for other
events.

Monty the stilt walker/clown then
entertained us with fire eating in the
ring, however, the wind was not
helpful to him but nevertheless he
gave a great performance and



everyone enjoyed it. This was

something different for us and again |§

added to the overall atmosphere as
he engaged with the children and

ran an impromptu clown school for |

them.

We then commenced the now J

traditional dancing section of the
day and once again both sets of
dancers rose to the occasion. The
Irish dancers were first, and as
always were hits with the audience,
Katie Martin who trains them does a
terrific job and we are grateful for
their performances.

The Sarah Cooke dancers rounded
off the afternoon with their usual
professional performance in the hall
and ring and have become ever-
present performers at the fete. Our
thanks go to all performers who
helped to make the day a success.

Also during the afternoon Gary
Ledger ran a five a side football
competition, which was well
attended and enjoyed by all.

Duncan Sibley organised and ran
the bar in aid of Bubbenhall Football
Club and was sponsored by
Macham Contractors. Many thanks
to Duncan on behalf of all the
drinkers in the village!

The evening commenced with the
Dayspring Steel Band, which seems
to get even better each year. Their

B ubbenh al

brand of music puts everybody in a
good mood and sets up the
evening.

This year we were also lucky to
have The Hooch Mongers, a blues
band for whom Mark Burrows
performs. They are a new band and
this was their first performance in
front of a live audience, but it
seemed as if they had been doing
this for years. They were terrific and
played right through until the
firework display. Thanks to Mark for
organising some great evening
entertainment.

The Fireworks rounded off the
evening organised by Craig
Greenway and Jon Hirons. This

DARFIELD COURT

was the best display we have ever
had at the event and thanks go to
Craig for putting the whole thing
together, well done!

| have left until last a mention for
the BBQ. Mark Simms volunteered
to completely take this out of our
hands and run it on our behalf with
proceeds coming back to Village
Events. | can only wonder at how
he, Katie and Tracey managed to
do it all. Not only did they provide
the most varied afternoon menu we
have ever had but also he took
forward orders for the evening food
and came up with superb food at a
very low price. He had over 80
orders for the evening and all | can
say is that if you missed it you
missed a treat. Many thanks to
Mark and team and if he takes it on
again he will need twice the helpers
he had this year. Very well done
and many thanks!

We cannot finish without a special
thanks to all our sponsors. | am
sure you will do your best to support
them in the way they support us.

Sytner Coventry

HSBC

Connexion

John Reay

Stoneleigh Deer Park Golf
Ryton Country Park Café
Bartlett Haulage

[ )
[ )
[ )
[ )
[ )
[ )
[ )
e Jewson
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Bubbenhall

Newsletter

KPEquipe Racing
Sausage Personal Training
Cutters Hair Stylist

Fire & Earth Wellness
Ryton Post Office
Cumberland Meat Packers
Macham Contractors
Pinnock Bell Financial
Planning

Peter Thompson

Boost Hair & Beauty
Stemsations Flowers
Ryton Butchers

The Three Horseshoes
The Malt Shovel

Without their support your fete day

would not happen.

This year we had a £50 programme
prize and it was won by Alan Keith,
well done Alan, and thanks to all
who purchased a programme it is
one of the ways we raise money for
the fete. Unfortunately we still get
some people refusing to contribute
but turning up to enjoy the day, this
is not fair on those who do enter

into the spirit.

Winners of
competition were:

Pre-School

(T Leo Woodforth
2" .....Isabel Baker and Jenny Baker
3 Phoebe Morris

Warwickshire Beer Company

the fancy dress

1% Amelia Woodforth
2" Thomas Chapple
3 Nathan Chapple
9-12 years

Danielle Cook (and her

Dragon team of Charlotte Ball,
Anna Simpkins and Hayley
Waldron)

2" e, Jade Greenway
3 Samuel Border
Floats

T Bubbenhall Barrows
2" e, Guides
3 Rainbows

All in all we had a great day made
possible by the helpers who gave
up their time.

We hope you had a great time and we
hope to see you all at our next event.
In the meantime if you want to be
part of the BVE organising group
then please contact one of the
committee. You will be most welcome.

Next Event The Flower, Fruit &
Vegetable Show on Saturday 11"
September. This year we will be
having a car boot sale and mini
beer festival as well, so make sure
you all support us.

Don Thomas
Bubbenhall Village Events
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Cancer

Research
UK

Relay for Life

Heidi, Steve, Charlotte and
Cameron Ball (2 The Cottages,
Lower End) are taking part in Relay
for Life again this year to raise
awareness and vital funds for
Cancer research.

We are a part of a team that will
walk none stop for almost 24 hours.
Our team is called Sole Troopers.
This event takes place 14-15"
August at Stoneleigh Showground.
We raise money through donations,
fundraising events and charity bags
collections.

If you have any good quality items
the Cancer Research shops could
sell please let us know or drop them
to our house. This is a great way for
our team to raise money.

If you would like to be part of our
team you can register with the
following link:
http://www.cancerresearchuk.org/
relaytools/onlineregistration/
welcome.page?team=40315&
relay=leamingtonandwarwick

Many thanks

Heidi Ball - 7630 7770
heidi.ball@btinternet.com

1T AR

RELAY
FOR LIFE
o
CANCER RESEARCH UK gege
L]

| Bubbenhall Village Hall
|

l Do you purchase items online?
|

:Did you know that you are able to help raise funds to

: support the village hall at absolutely no cost to yourself by

jordering online through the village website?
|
:Well known names include:

: e Asda -

I e M&S * Ticketmaster

l e Waterstones = Next

I o Expedia = Insurance Companies, etc
|

| Simply, visit www.bubbenhall.net/villagehall click on the
: ‘fundraising’ page and follow the link.

|
: By buying through this link the village hall benefits from

|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
Amazon :
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|commission on your purchases. :

BUBBENHALL VILLAGE
FRUIT, VEGETABLE & PRODUCE
SHOW

SATURDAY 11 SEPTEMBER, 2010

INCLUDING:
I

FLOWERS —FRUIT - VEGETABLES - COOKERY — , A
PRESERVES - PHOTOGRAPHY

VILLAGE HALL OPEN FOR EXHIBITS

09.30 — 12.00 pm
(Mo exhibits accepted after 12.00 pm)

Back by popular demand
CAR BOOT SALE

1.30 - 430 pm
Mini Beer Festival

Refreshments including teas, home made cakes and BBQ
available all afternoon

£5.00 per car, £8.00 per car and Trailer
(Sorry, no traders)

VILLAGE HALL RE-OPENS FOR VIEWING
VIEWING OF EXHIBITS AT 3.30 pm

TROPHY PRESENTATION & AUCTION OF
PRODUCE TO BE HELD AT

o /‘5 THE MALT SHOVEL PUB
A T BUBBENHALL
(@l ,J
\-\K:,gz/ Start 7.00 pm

Show schedules and further details available from:
Rosemary Cragg —024 7630 4686 Margaret Robinson — 024 7630 5931
Vicky Fletcher —024 7630 2258 Mike Wareham — 024 7630 6894
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Toddler
Group

As is usual at this time of the year,
the first thing | would like to do is to
say "thank you" to all the mums
who provided jars for the Jam Jar
Tombola for our stall at the
Bubbenhall Fete and Fun Day. Also
a very big thank you to the mums
who helped set up and run the stall
your help is very much
appreciated. The money raised is a
very much needed source of
income for the group which means
that we don’t need to raise our fees
and still provide the toys and craft
equipment for the children.

Before we finished for summer we
had our annual summer party - the
weather was extremely kind to us
and the children were able to picnic
outside and have fun with the toys
and bouncy castle. The mums also
enjoyed a lovely lunch alfresco.

Advance notice - the next fund
raising event will be our
photography session with Jud¥
Hartland in the village hall 10
October. Please put this date in
your diary. All welcome. We shall
also be having lots of fun playing
and doing crafts eventually leading
up to our next fund raising at the
Christmas Fayre and our annual
Christmas party!

After the summer break we shall
meet again on the 9th September.

We always welcome new members.
We meet on a Thursday, 9.30-
11.30am (term-time only). It is not
only a morning entertainment for
pre-school children (0-5 years) but
also great for mums (and dads or
nans or granddads) to have a
coffee and a chat.

For further information please call

me or just come along and see
what we are all about.

Lori - 7630 5355

Football

Battling Bubbenhall so near
yet so far!

It was another season of what might
have been for Bubbenhall FC during
the 2009/10 campaign. Once again
the side threatened to challenge on
all fronts but faltered at the final hurdle
and ended another season trophyless!

Bubbers took on top flight Khalsa in
the Cancer Cup final at Leamington
FC’'s New Windmill Ground.
Underdogs ‘hall ran a strong Khalsa
side all so close and put in a
tremendous display in the final 30
minutes to peg the Division One
side back to 4-4 having trailed 4-1
and looked very much down and out.

Adam Halford had put Bubbers into
a shock lead inside 5 minutes when
he turned well and fired home a
curled effort into the right hand top
corner. Bubbers were however on
the back foot for much of the opening

for all things BMW.

Sytner Coventry
128 Holyhead Road
02476 600 600 www.s

BMW EfficientDynamics reduces BMW emissions wi

TRY THE ULTIMATE COFFEE AT SYTNER COVENTRY.

From New and BMW Approved Used Car Sales to first class Aftercare, at Sytner Coventry we aim to be the number one

Conveniently located in Coventry on the A45, our dealership offers a wide and exciting insight into the current BMW range
and provides for the ideal location to help you choose your next car. Should you require Aftersales care for your current BMW,
ook no further than our BMW Authorised Workshop, which offers an extensive range of servicing programmes as well as
Routine Maintenance Checks, MOTs and Body repairs.

As well as offering a full range of BMW products and servicing, we're also delighted to offer all visitors to our showroom
complimentary tea and coffee. Like our customer service, we're confident that it's the best in Coventry so why not try it
for yourself next time you're passing the dealership?

If professional excellence matters to you, come and talk to the local experts at Sytner Coventry.

Coventry, West Midlands CV5 8NA
stnercoventrybmw.co.uk

thout compromising performance developments and is standard across the modal range.

Sytner Coventry @

The Ultimate
Driving Machine

:,"e -

BMW EfficientDynamics ——

Less emissions, More driving pleasure,

B u b b e n h a |
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exchanges, and despite defending
well for much of the half conceded
two goals before the break.

And when suddenly it became 4-1,
the game appeared to be over and
Bubbenhall faced playing damage
limitation. The introduction of long
throw specialist Nathan Woodfield
would however change the game
dramatically.

First captain Dave Paget beat the
office trap to slide home to make it
4-2, and when the first of Woodfield’s
demon throw-ins caused havoc in
the Khalsa defence Halford pounced
on a flick on to score his second of
the game. And with barely 2 minutes
to go Bubbers did the unthinkable
when Halford got on the end of yet
another Woodfield missile to prod home
the equaliser and bag his hat trick.

In the darkening conditions there
would however be another twist to
the proceedings when the officials
failed to convince the hosts to turn
the floodlights on. So controversially
there would be no extra-time and it

was straight to the lottery penalties.

First to step up was hat-trick hero
Halford, but the striker’'s tame effort
was easily saved. Keeper Gary
Bevan produced a fine save to put
Bubbers back in it, and then along
with player-manager Liam Flowers
and Dave Protheroe found the net
with spot-kicks. Midfield battler
Jamie Stokes could not repeat his
heroics from the semi-final though
as the shoot-out moved into sudden
death and Bubbenhall were
heartbroken.

The side had however shown great
character to run their opponents all
so close and can look to this game
for inspiration when no doubt facing
up hill battles in the future. Returning
to league action, Bubbenhall as
often in recent years teetered on
the brink of winning promotion but
in the end had to settle for a fourth
place finish in Leamington & District
Sunday League Division Three.

Close season signing Simon
Protheroe ended his first campaign

with the club as top scorer with 22
goals, closely followed by Blake
Thomas on 16 strikes while
perennial top marksmen Halford
netted 15 times. Halford’s opening
strike in the Cancer Cup final will
probably go down as the club’s goal
of the season, closely followed by a
35 yard Dave Protheroe effort which
crashed in off the underside of the
bar at home to Cricketer’s.

After four years in charge Liam
‘Raoul’ Flowers is stepping down as
player-manager to concentrate on
playing ahead of the 2010/11
season and everyone connected
with the club would like to thank him
for his efforts during his spell at the
helm — we think!

Thanks also go to everyone who
has come down to watch the team
play over the last year and our
sponsors Crescent Garage and The
Three Horseshoes.

Pete Squires
Blake Thomas - 07793 113584

RELAX IN OU

OPENING HOURS

FOOD SERVED

Sunday 12noon - 3.30pm

Home cooked food,
fine beers & wines, and
the beautiful countryside

Monday to Sunday 12 noon - 11pm

Monday to Saturday 12 noon - 2pm, 6pm - 9pm

NO FOOD SERVED SUNDAY EVENING

village!

Mark & Karen

Given recent events, we would like to thank everyone in the
village for their support. It is a very difficult time for both of us
but we do intend to carry on as we love the people and the

To avoid disappointment
we strongly recommend pre-booking

The Malt Shovel

Lower End, Bubbenhall, Coventry CV8 3BW
Telephone 024 7630 1141
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Tel: 0845 643 28469
Mob: 07590 603475

02476 616789

PC Repairs, Enhancements and Configuration
WWireless Metworling

Broadband Problems

Multi-media setup

Equiptment wiring &connection faults
Internal & External Communication

Wirus eradication

Additional Telephone Sockets

Call Don Mayers. We specialise in home computer
and connection problemn solving and set up. Ourrates
are excellent and we are local to you,

For more information please see
wwrw thebroadbandman couk

. M. J. Flowers |

- R

teg-dDeirator

- |
' ,; ot Q
Internal and Exte n
| T iy —

30 Ye[grsgﬁxperiencéu—,

9 Grange Road,-Lil

N

:—-— " Mobile: 07766 607331

Carrick Travel - your local Travel Agent

Whether you are planning
a restful family holiday in
the sun; a romantic honey
moon in the Maldives; a
special city break in
Europe; elephant trekking
in Thailand or visiting
relatives in Australia...

'

TRAVEL

Call in soon and Let Carrick take care of
it ...

Carrick Travel, 161 Daventry Road,
Cheylesmore, Coventry. Tel: 02476 502650
Email: cheylesmore@carricktravel.com

www.carricktravel.com

Sally Lissaman, Lic.Ac., M.B.Ac.C.

Ludgates View, Lower End, Bubbenhall, CV8 3BW
024 7630 2259/07961 533799

e Traditional Acupuncture

¢ Facial Rejuvenation with Acupuncture
(Non-Surgical Face Lift)

¢ CranioSacral Therapy

* Tibetan Acupressure Head Massage

* Japanese Face Massage

¢ Tuina (Japanese Massage)

* Hopi Ear Candles

* Reiki Healing

For further information about any
of the above, or to discuss any treatment
please contact me or visit my website:

www.lissaman.co.uk

info@lissaman.co.uk

B u b b e n h a |
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Bubbenhall Village Accounts
January-December 2009

Opening balarnce brought foreard

Fees + cther current income

Clarendon Lodge hdedical
Parish Council rent Post
CHfice P hysiother apy
Praclice

Fundraizing + other receipt=
Bookings and hire Electriciy
metars Deposzit account interest

Fundraising & donatiorns re
weranda & improvements project

Tota recspt=s

Total receipt= + opening balancs

EBank Recondciligtion =t 21.12.20039

Receip s £s

22 AB2 57

1555245

15 24542

Current account b alan ce statement Mo 05

Add deposits not credibed
Le==s unpresented cheques

Deposit account balance statement no 01

DeposiE not credited

Tot=l Adjusted Ba=ncs

0.0

ARRoe

Chairman

B u b b e n h a |

1147482

Recurrent itermns

Samrices 191508
Insurance 2521
Cleaning 115250
Parish Council rert 000
BodkingssSecretany expernses 2000
W aste dispos al 52555
W arwicks Police keysafe 0
W RCC mem bers hip 4500 451252

Cleaning materiaks 396 83
Mairtenance 49776
Fire extinguisher te=t & renawal TR05
Bubbenhal Mews letter donation S000
Equipment/imp rovem ents 15374 145
PostagerPrinting 2400
Printing Calendars 5200
Professional Senvices 2723
Costs associated with WREHM S0
funding application

Chher 17130

Tat = expendture R S S
Audd adjusted balance brought fonward ==

Cz=h Book Totd jC.oRC 1oRu N

11,4482
1776074

pra

F H Cragg

Treasurer
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Primary School

It's been a busy term for pupils at
Provost Williams; they've recently
held a Sustainability Day which
included such things as biodiversity
and recycle workshops. As well as
crowning their May King and Queen.

beautiful

The School’s first Art Exhibition also
took place in June in Ryton Village
Hall.
by children,

gymnastics,
This event was well attended martial arts,

families and local

Provost Williams

people and displayed
and
presented in an imaginative and
inspiring way (see right).

In June the school also held an

Olympic Day to celebrate National
Sports Week;

skipping, etc.

7 ]
st witie™

some
interesting artwork

activities included
Street Surf (see photo),
cup stacking, boules,

Dates for your diary - 2010
July October
26-30...... Sports Zone, Warwick 10........... Judy Hartland
District Council, Village Hall Photographer, Village
Hall
19........... Parish Council Meeting,
August Village Hall — 7.30pm
1-20........ Village Hall closed due to
refurbishment
30........... Pgrish Council Meeting, ?.i(:..?.r.r.‘gr%(/ost Williams
Village Hall — 7.30pm S [
September L Bubbenhall Christmas Fair
M. Fruit, Flower and T Parish Council Meeting,
Vegetable show Village Hall — 7.30pm
25.......... A Night at the Proms, St 16....... Christmas Carols, Malt
Giles Church — 7.30pm Shovel
Group Meets Venue Contact
Friendly Club .........ccccoeoiiiiiieeen, Alternate Mon, 2-4pm............ccccee..... Village Hall ...........ccceevviieinnnennn. Dawn Eady - 7630 3957
Mother & Toddler Group.................. Thu, 9.30-11.30@aM........ccccvvvereeeeainnes Village Hall............ccoovveeiiiiiien. Lori Slark - 7630 5355
RaiNbOWS .......coooiiiiiieiiciiiiieee e Thu 5.30-6.30pM.....ccceeeiiiiiiiieeieiines Village Hall..................... Margaret Robinson - 7630 5931
Brownies.......ccccoeevieieeeiiiiieee e Tue, 5.30-7pM.....ccuvieeeiiiiiieeeee e Village Hall ................. Beverley Suffell - 01788 811643
GUIdES......eeeeiriieeeieeeee e Fri, 7.15-9pM..cccciiiiiiiiiiiiec e Village Hall ................... Lesley Goodhead - 7630 6964
Movement to Music Class for
over 60 and less able ............... TU€, 2-3PM.cciiiiiiiiiiie e Village Hall........................ Geri Goward - 01926 632532
Ryton Pools Volunteers.................... Please contact Visitors Centre .......... Visitors Centre
WCC Friday Mobile Library.............. Every 3 weeks, 10.05-10.25am ........ “Ellesmere” Stoneleigh Road ................. Mobile Enquiry
................................................ Every 3 weeks, 10.30-11am...............L.ower End................................ Line - 01926 851031
Sarah Cooke Dance Schoal............. Mon & Wed (see adveri) ................... Village Hall .........ccccoeeoennnennn. Sarah Cooke - 7651 1387
St Giles Bellringers Practice ............ Thu, 7.30-9pm &
Sat, 10.30am-12noon.........ccccccvvuen..... St Giles Church...................... Susan Sheen - 7630 6339

Young St Giles

................................. First Sun each month &
11am-12noon

.......... Rosemary King - 01788 573067
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